
CITY OF MARSHALL 
AGENDA ITEM REPORT 

 
 

 

Meeting Date: Tuesday, November 23, 2021 

Category: NEW BUSINESS 

Type: ACTION 

Subject: Consider Request of Shades of the Past Car Club for Roll-In on May 5, 2022. 

Background 

Information: 

The City has received the attached request from the Shades of the Past Car Club for street 
closure on Main Street from College Drive (intersection of T.H. 19 & T.H. 59) northwest to 
North 6th Street for a Spring Car Roll-In on Thursday, May 5, 2022, from 2:00 pm-10:00 pm. 
 
This event will be similar to the event that Shades of the Past Car Club hosted last year 
around the same time. Last year, there was a complaint from a local contractor regarding 
the closure of State Highway 59 and its impact on the transport of heavy equipment due 
to load restrictions on alternative routes. Staff is calling this to City Council attention as a 
reminder that US59 is a state highway that carries significant truck traffic and other 
overweight and oversized traffic. Every time that the city motions to close this route, there 
is significant impacts to both local and through truck traffic. The detour route is difficult to 
navigate for trucks, and non-navigable for oversized loads.  
 
City staff did propose the use of 3rd Street (between Main and Lyon), Lyon Street (between 
3rd and 4th), and 4th Street (between Main and Lyon) as an alternative car show location. 
Shades of the Past representatives did not prefer this option, they preferred to carry on 
with the Main Street closure request. 
 
A copy of the detour plan is attached. 
 
Upon approval of the City Council, the request will be forwarded to Mn/DOT for their 
approval of the State permit.   
 

Fiscal Impact: None. 

Alternative/ 

Variations: 

- that the Council discuss alternative street locations and sites. 

Recommendations: that the Council authorize the Shades of the Past Car Club for Roll-In to be held on 
Thursday, May 5, 2022, subject to Mn/DOT approval of detour and issuance of permit. 

 


